2/23/2015

Dear Madam Chair and Members of the Education and Innovation Policy Committee:


My name is Rita Iacarella and I own a Licensed Montessori Childcare Program in New Brighton. I and a co-licensee care for 10 preschool children, and 4 before and after school children.


I am opposed to HF46 and would like to ask that it be removed from the Omnibus bill. I am a Certified Montessori Early Childhood Teacher and have been a provider for 16 years. I feel strongly that preschool children need some form of structured educational program but also a large portion of the day must be spent on play and outside exploration of the natural world. It is for this very reason that I have chosen the Montessori Method of instruction. Children at four years of age are still in need of open-ended play with loosely structured activities and are not ready for an all day institutional education program.


I, along with other providers I have talked to, also have major concerns with this proposal and its affect on our business model. My income depends predominately on preschool aged children. Since the all day kindergarten mandate has been instituted, I have lost base income and have had to pass some of that expense on to the parents of younger children.


I feel that both the home based childcare and childcare center programs serve the children well. We have been caring for children for over 15 years and are well aware of key learning development trends and needs. The children that have graduated from my program are more than ready to enter their local educational institution. Instead of spending considerable time and money creating new programs for four year old children, why not work with us and support us in the programs we have created?


In closing I would like to add that most school districts offer free preschool education to children with special educational or behavior needs, so they are ready for kindergarten. I would like to see the state work with us childcare providers both home and center based to increase awareness of young children needs and support what we already have to offer.

Sincerely,

Rita Iacarella,

Certified Montessori Teacher and

Home Childcare Program Owner

651-628-0618 (home)
